
675 Texas Street, Suite 5500 
Fairfield, CA 94533-6342 

(707) 784-6765 
Fax (707) 784-4805 

 
www.solanocounty.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                Planning Services Division 

TERRY SCHMIDTBAUER 
Director 
 
ALLAN CALDER 
Planning Services Manager 
 
 
Planning@SolanoCounty.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 

 
 

COUNTY OF SOLANO 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A 

MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
 
The Solano County Department of Resource Management has evaluated the project 
described below and has determined that a Mitigated Negative Declaration of 
environmental impact be prepared pursuant to the California Environmental Quality 
Act. 

 
Use Permit U-19-09 (E&C Winery) to establish a large winery and event facility on 
two parcels totaling approximately 70-acres (APN 027-251-280=20 acres, and 027-
251-290=49 acres). The winery has frontage on Rockville Road on the north and 
Russell Road on the east. The proposed winery will be built in three phases over 
approximately 10 years and have an initial production capacity of 125,000 gallons with 
an ultimate production capacity of 2,000,000 gallons. The winery will process grapes 
grown both onsite and offsite. Onsite activities include receiving and crushing grapes, 
fermentation, processing grape juice into wine, bottling and cooperage, sales, 
hospitality and administration.  
 
Copies of the environmental document are available for public review at the Solano 
County Department of Resource Management, 675 Texas Street, Suite 5500, 
Fairfield, California, and at www.solanocounty.com under Resource Management 
Department, Documents, Departmental Reports. Written comments on the proposed 
Negative Declaration will be accepted until 5:00 p.m. on March 18, 2021, and can be 
sent to Planning@SolanoCounty.com.  
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